### MERRY CHRISTMAS

# Ingivoinal

## Knox & Wistrict Moodworkers Club Inc.

45 Glenfern Road Ferntree Gully 3156

Volume 10

December1997



HAPPY NEW YEAR

#### Executive Committee 1997/8

President	Paddy McCann 9 758 3920
Vice President	David Howell 9 874 6757
Secretary	Fred Moore 9 758 2207
Treasurer	Dick Kors 9 729 1224
Committee Member	Bruce Allen 9 754 5774

#### General Meetings

1st Wednesday of each Month, commencing at 7.30 pm

#### Workshop Hours

Monday 6.	30 pm - 8.30 pm	Paddy McCann
Tuesday 10	0.30 am - 3.00 pm	<b>Paul Phillips</b>
6.	30 pm - 8.30 pm	Bruce Allen
Wednesday 19	0.30 am - 3.00 pm	Peter Sleeman
	30 pm - 8.30 pm	David Howell
Thursday 10	0.30 am - 3.00 pm	Paul Aminde
Friday 6.	.30 pm - 8.30 pm	Bruce Allen

#### Telephone Numbers

David Howell	9 874 6757	Fred Moore	9 758 2207
Bruce Allen	9 754 5774	Michael Cook	9 758 4379
Paul Aminde	9 758 1733	Paul Phillips	9 762 3829
Paddy McCann	9 758 3820	Peter Sleeman	9 758 1390
*****	****	<b>******</b>	オキキャ
*	Comin	g Events	*
_			*
** Wed, ** Year	Dec 3rd - Final (	General Meeting for 19	
* Year	r-end Working	Bee - Sat, Dec 13	3th *
		jue - Makey, Dec 13th	*
*		SAT	*
* Chri	stmas break - 19th	Dec 1997 to 5th Jan 19	98
****	****	*****	****



Sergio Meilak



Jim Diveney

David Howell

Bill Longdon

Phil Wetherly



Fred Manne

Janice McRitchie

Peter Sleeman



Wendy Moller

Ray Easthope

Merv Kann



Bill Hawley

Paddy McCann

Frank O Conner

Tom Coghlan

#### **President's Report**



s notified in last month's Newsletter, we had our arranged factory tour to S. J. Bambra Pty Ltd, 'Coffin Manufacturers', 18-20 Futura Road, Keysborough at 9am on Saturday, 22nd November 1997.

Although the attendance by Members was disappointing, the six Members who did turn up were pleasantly surprised and enjoyed their two hours of being shown around a very well organised and equipped Manufacturing Facility. The tour was chaperoned by Peter Bambra, Managing Director of the Company. Peter has a wealth of knowledge of the Furniture Manufacturing Industry and runs an extremely efficient business. We were treated to the experience of observing the complete operation, starting with the base timber being cut to various sizes, then assembled, spray painted and finally the trimming of the final casket (coffin). I, for one, found the visit very enlightening; there was more to it than meets the eye. We thanked Peter for his valuable time and for giving us the opportunity. Thanks are due to Tom Coghlan for organising the visit. Thank you and well done Tom.

Again we are fast approaching the Festive Season. Another year has flown by, almost unobserved. We will be closing the Club Rooms on Friday, 19th December 1997 and re-opening on Monday, 5th January 1998; but before we close, I would remind you of two important dates, (1) Saturday, 13th December 1997, our final Working Bee for the year, from 8am to 12 noon and (2), Statically, 13th December 1997, our end of year 'Break- Up BBQ', from Working and their families are cordially invited to this event. Come along and enjoy the fun.

May I take this opportunity to wish you and your families a happy, healthy and safe Christmas and I look forward to sharing with you, a bright and successful 1998.

Paddy McCann

President

Dece	mber	1997
レてして	HIDEL	133/

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	1	2	General Meeting	4	5	6
			p			
7	8	9	10	11	12	13 Working Bee
			v			5Pm CLUB
14 (160) BOOK (1900)	15	16	17 <sub>P</sub>	18	19 Breakup for Year Restart Jan 5th	20
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
			v			
28	29	30	31	re Membe	If you had newed your ship for our Mem	ur 1997/8, bership

P = Pension Day (Dept of Social Security) V = Veterans Pension Day